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Fire  Department

Chief Frederick J. LaMontagne, Jr.

June 17, 2011
Mr. Robert Van Wert
107 Anderson St

Portland, Maine 04101

Mr. Van Wert,

      Thank you for meeting with us to do an inspection of your building at 111-113 Grant St. on June 17, 2011. Per our conversation after the inspection we indicated to you that the priorities for Fire Prevention were working smoke alarms in all units and addressing the second means of egress from the 113 Grant St side of the building. You agreed to have in each unit by Saturday June 18, 2011 battery operated photoelectric smoke alarms. This is a temporary measure and is not to take the place of interconnected hard wired battery back up photo electric smoke alarms that are required for all units in each bedroom and common area of the unit. Also hard wired battery backup CO alarms are required in the common area of each unit. Fire Prevention is requiring the installation of the referenced smoke alarms and CO detectors be completed within 30 days (July 18,2011).

     In regards to the second means of egress from 113 Grant St, the current accessible egress down past the unprotected basement entrance is not code compliant.  Fire Prevention will communicate with the City Building Inspector on the time table for removal or repair of the rear decks that now prohibit code compliant egress from the building. As we discussed today about the current posting of the building,  Fire Prevention requires that the building be brought into compliance or an approved plan of action be submitted to this office by June 30,2011.

      You are being sent a copy of the observed life safety violations from the inspection on this date that address the issues other than egress, smoke and CO alarms. Please contact us with your intended plan and action so that we may work with you on a compliance time line. If you have any questions please let us know and we look forward to hearing from you.
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